

Dear Highly respected members of the International Scientific Committee,

Thank you for your active contribution to the preparation for the 13th Asian-Pacific Federation for Information Technology in Agriculture 2020 (APFITA 2020).

With regard to the risk of spread and impact of COVID-19 to very high at the global level and characterized as "global pandemic", we regret to announce that the 13<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Information Technology Application in Agriculture in the Asia-Pacific (APFITA 2020) has been postponed to 2021. The conference date will be discussed by the conference co-organizers when the Covid-19 pandemic will be better controlled.

We would like to express our sincere thanks to you for your kind understanding and continued support for the fruitful next year's conference APFITA 2021 in Vietnam.

Best regards,

Chairman of the local organizing committee

APFITA 2020

Prof. Chu Duc Trinh